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Mayor Pittman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Tim Robison, Leeanne Mackowski, Sam Eason, and Ronnie Moore.  Council member Dawn Davis was absent. Staff Present: City Secretary Angie Young
Council Member Robison gave the invocation and Mayor Pittman led the assembly in the pledge of allegiance.  

Citizens Presentation

None
Announcements

Mayor Pittman read a proclamation in honor of Citizen Tom Gray for his efforts is assisting Office Bryan Pickler.  She also reminded everyone that Splash Days is this weekend and the Fire Department could still use some volunteers.  
Executive Session
At 7:08pm council convened into Executive Session.  At 8:35pm council reconvened into Regular Session.  
Council Member Eason made a motion to consent to the mayor’s appointment of Police Chief.  Council Member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All vote aye, the motion carried. 
Council Member Mackowski made a motion to approve the 2nd Quarter Employee Evaluations.  Council member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.   Department Heads from the Police Department, Fire Department, Administration, Municipal Court, and Public Works gave reports on their respective departments.  
Consent Agenda
Council Member Mackowski made a motion to approve the minutes of July 14th and July 26th, 2016 pending the corrections noted.  Council member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  Department Heads from the Police Department, Fire Department, Administration, Municipal Court, and Public Works gave reports on their respective departments.  

Old Business

Mulch
Parks Board member David Gilbert and Chip Kowalski spoke to the need for mulch at the Family Park around the swings, the slide, and the jungle gym, they said it will take 20 yards.  Council member Mackowski made a motion to move $1000.00 from the budget for Streets to the Parks budget for the mulch for the park.  Council member Davis seconded the motion.  Council member Robison abstained from voting.  All others voted aye, the motion carried. 

Veteran’s Park Plaque

Mayor Pittman noted that donations were received some time ago for this plaque but it was never budgeted.  Council Member Moore said this needs to be taken care of and done before Veteran’s Day.  Council Member Mackowski made a motion to move the funds from the Parks fundraiser expense to the Veteran’s Park for the plaque.  Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Appointment to Planning & Zoning Board

Council looked reviewed the application of Tim Cobb.  Council Member Moore made a motion to appoint Tim Cobb to the Planning & Zoning Board.  Council Member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.
Appointments to Parks & Recreations Board

Mayor Pittman announced that there are two candidates for appointment of one position to the Parks & Recreation Board, Chip Kowalski and Louis Godfrey. Council member Eason said he thinks there should be some discussion.  Council member Moore indicated he is not in favor of Mr. Godfrey because never fulfills a position.  Council Member Eason expressed concerns that Mr. Kowalski was not following proper procedure.  Mayor Pittman said the goal should be to bring people together and unify, to be transparent, without negativity and to move the city forward.  Council member Moore made a motion to reappoint Chip Kowalski to a two year term.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  Council Member Mackowski abstained from voting and Council Member Eason voted nay.  All others voted aye, the motion carried. 
New Business
Budget for FY2016-2017
Council Member Robison made a motion to move the discussion of the budget to the Workshop later this month.  Council Member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.

Tax Rate for 2017

This item will be discussed at Special Meeting.
Auditor’s engagement letter

This item will be discussed at a meeting after the budget is set. 
Municode

City Secretary Young explained that the demo was cancelled and that this is not new software, it will replace the current credit card billing company.  She also advised that council will need to determine what costs are absorbed by the city and what costs are paid the payer.

Online Auction service through Azle Towing
Sergio Cardova from Azle Towing explained how an online auction works and how it will increase the number of bidders and the amount of the bids.  He charges 7 ½% to set it up.  Mr. Cardova also said we could sell the fire trucks this way.  Sgt. Adair commented that there is no down side, it is cheaper to do online auctions and easier, and they are running out of room.  Council Member Robison made a motion to move forward with utilizing Azle Towing auctions.  Council Member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Ditches in Bywell

Council Member Mackowski said she wanted to discuss the email that was received regarding this but she does not have the email.  Public Works Supervisor Petty said this is being addressed in the Capital Improvements Plan.
Future Agenda Items

Taco Casa Landscaping
Water Tower Antennas

Parks & Recreation Ordinance

Adjourn

There being no further business, at 10:45pm Council Member Moore made a motion to adjourn and Council Member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
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